DWG REPORT TO ROS

July 2011

1. The 2012 Current Year flat start has been finalized and posted.
2. The 2017 Future Year case is currently in progress, and is on track to be completed by the end of the month.
3. The DWG recently met on June 12, 2012. The following are notable issues that were discussed:
a. ERCOT is revising dynamic data based on communications with the generation resources to improve the consistency between dynamic data found in RARF and the DWG dynamic database.

b. Mark Patterson, of ERCOT’s Demand Integration group, gave a presentation of NPRR 451. Since current ERS is relatively small, the DWG concluded that this level of ERS does not pose any concerns to the system reliability. If the amount of ERS significantly increases, the DWG can reassess the impact to system reliability.

c. A 2013 current year flat start schedule will be developed by the next DWG meeting in mid September.

4. The DWG is currently reviewing the TRE 2011 Southwest Blackout Followup questions that have been assigned to the DWG.
5. The DWG will hold a conference call on July 17 to address the open action item as requested during last month’s ROS to review the results of ERCOT’s Load Resources and RRS study/assessment.
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